
 

1 
 

MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE 

MARCH 13, 2018 

2:00 P.M.  

 

 The following persons were present for the meeting: Chairperson Terry Green,   

Committee members Dave Quarry and Johnathan Hyde; Councilmember Jim Bair, 

Lead Employee for the Maintenance Travis Gutshall, Borough Engineer Ann 

Reynolds, Borough Secretary Melody J. Parsons, and Borough Manager William W. 

Wheeler. 

 

Chairperson Green called the meeting to order. 

 

VISITORS:  Gary Cramer, Jennifer Clark, Jim Cassatt, Dottie Wolfe, and Kay 

Rossman. 

  

RECOGNIZE GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENT: Jennifer Clark reported 3 

parking meters that do not work.  In front of Stone Town Gallery, the Arts Building, 

and Puff & Snuff.  

 

Dottie Wolfe reported that the last bad rain she had pure sewage water in her 

basement. Chairperson Green asked if the manhole is closed or have the men checked 

the main.  Chairperson Green we will televise your lateral. He stated that there would 

not be any charge.  

 

Kay Rossman thanked Travis for putting inlet in her backyard.  

 

MAINTENANCE DEPARTMENT SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: Manager 

Wheeler reported that the parts for the hydrant on 4th have been ordered. 

 

Manager Wheeler reported that there have not been any issues in the Maintenance 

Dept. 

 

OPEN ISSUES:  

 

STORMWATER ISSUES –HIGHLANDS: Manager Wheeler reported that the 

homes that they looked at on Catharine Street have sump pumps. The swales are still 

there. The residents are directing water to others. We could put pipe in the grass or in 

the streets. We would have to get the homeowners to connect. Chairperson Green 

stated we should direct water into the transmission line to get water where it is 
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supposed to go. Manager Wheeler will get a cost estimate.  Councilperson Green asked 

Manager Wheeler to draw a map.  

NEW PAVING: Chairperson Green stated that we will get together and have it for the 

April meeting.  

 

MUDDY RUN SINK HOLE: Manager Wheeler stated that he should have the 

Engineering report from GHD in a week.  

 

INLETS ON EAST PENN STREET: Manager Wheeler reported that we will get 

with Scott Fetzer and look at this again. 

 

Councilperson Bair reported there is debris in Stone Creek and Juniata River. It is 

dangerous. Travis stated he will look at it. Manager Wheeler stated that we have a plan 

for Stone Creek.  

 

Bob Jackson arrived at 2:45 pm. 

 

NEW BUSINESS:  

 

Manager Wheeler stated that he had Engineer Reynolds attend the meeting to explain 

the engineering bill and answer any questions.  

 

Manager Wheeler asked when they would like the leaf yard waste facility to open.  

The committee responded to go ahead and open it. 

 

Manager Wheeler reported that the e-waste day that is provided by the County will be 

on May 19th at the Fairgrounds. 

 

Chairperson Green asked who would be operating the yard waste facility. Manager 

Wheeler stated that it will be JJ Recycling. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                         BY: Melody J. Parsons 

        Borough Secretary 


